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Caltrans(StBd)-1: Over the past two years, the Lahontan Water Board has been 
managing a federally-funded Support Services contract to assist the urban 
jurisdictions in using the stormwater load estimation tools specifically for the purpose 
of calculating a baseline load. With all the support that has been offered, along with 
the availability of stormwater load estimation tools, it is not unreasonable to expect 
baseline load estimates by September 1, 2011. 
 
Meeting the September 1, 2011 deadline will likely not be easy. However, Caltrans 
committed to meet that deadline in its April 1, 2011 submittal to the Lahontan Water 
Board, as stated on page 9 of the Caltrans report: 
 

Caltrans will continue to improve the understanding of its impact in the watershed. 
Caltrans will also continue to collaborate with other stakeholders to refine the model as 
necessary and improve the representation of water quality processes in the watershed. 
Caltrans will follow a schedule to complete and submit an estimate of the average fine 
sediment particle, total nitrogen, and total phosphorus loads during baseline conditions by 
September 1, 2011. 
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Caltrans(StBd)-2: In response to public testimony about funding constraints voiced 
by stakeholders at the November 16, 2010 hearing, the Lahontan Water Board 
changed “may” to “will” in the following sentence of the Basin Plan Amendment text: 
 

Should funding and implementation constraints impact the ability to meet load reduction 
milestones the Regional Board may will consider amending the implementation and load 
reduction schedules. 

 
Until Caltrans completes its baseline load estimate and develops its Pollutant Load 
Reduction Plan describing how it will achieve the first five year load reduction target, 
the implementation details and costs estimates can not be determined. With load 
reduction plans and costs estimates in hand, fiscal and implementation constraints 
can be thoroughly evaluated. 
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